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 Recommendations 

 
That the Health and Wellbeing Board (HWBB): 
 
1) Notes the progress outlined in the 2022/23 Health and Wellbeing Strategy 

Annual Review; and 
 

2) Approves the suggestion that HWBB maintains focus on the three short-
term priorities of the Health and Wellbeing Strategy.  

 
 
1. Executive Summary 
 
1.1 The 2021-2026 Health and Wellbeing Strategy (HWS) set out HWBB’s five-

year vision for health and wellbeing in Warwickshire. It also set out three 
priorities to focus on, with a review date scheduled for the end of 2022/23. 
The three HWS priorities are:  
 
• Helping children and young people to have the best start in life; 
• Helping people to improve their mental health and wellbeing, with a focus 

on prevention and early intervention; and 
• Reducing inequalities in health and the wider determinants of health.  

 
1.2 The Annual Review highlights the progress that has been made against these 

priorities since the inception of the HWS in March 2021. The Annual Review 
also provides snapshots of changes to key health and wellbeing data 
indicators since the time of the HWS publication. Due to delays in the release 
of data, it is recommended that the HWBB continues to monitor progress 
against the three priorities for the next two-year period.  

 
1.3 The priorities within the HWS were designed to be high level so that HWBB 

Partnerships could tailor programmes of work at a place-level to suit the 
needs of their population. Across the last twelve months a range work has 
been driven forward across Warwickshire and at Place (Warwickshire North, 
Rugby, South Warwickshire). Places have reaffirmed priorities for the next two 
years and these align to the overarching priorities of the HWBB.  
 

1.4 Since the adoption of the HWS, the health and care sector has seen 
significant system-wide changes, including the establishment of the Integrated 
Care System, and the associated Integrated Care Board, and the Integrated 



 

Care Partnership.  
 

1.5 The accompanying Annual Review provides an update on the progress made 
across 2022/23 to address each of the HWS priorities.  

 
 
2. Financial Implications 

 
2.1 None. 

 
 

3. Environmental Implications 
 
3.1 None. 
 
 
4. Timescales associated with the decision and next steps 
 
4.1 Progress on the HWS over 2023/24 will continue to be monitored and will be 

reported back to the HWBB in May 2024.  
 
 
Appendices 
 
1. Appendix 1- Health and Wellbeing Strategy 2022/23 Annual Review 
 
 Name Contact Information 
Report Author Gemma Mckinnon Gemmamckinnon@warwickshire.gov.uk  

 
Director of Public 
Health 

Dr Shade Agboola Shadeagboola@wariwckshire.gov.uk  

Strategic Director Nigel Minns 
Strategic Director for 
People 

nigelminns@warwickshrie.gov.uk  

Portfolio Holder Cllr Margret Bell 
Portfolio Holder for 
Adult Social Care 
and Health 

margretbell@warwickshire.gov.uk  

 
The report was circulated to the following members prior to publication: 
 
Local Member(s): None 
Other members:  Councillors Bell, Drew, Golby, Holland and Rolfe 
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